Dear colleague, 

Regarding: accurate completion of MR safety referral questions

We attach a letter regarding a <near miss/ adverse event> as a result of incomplete/inaccurate MR safety information in relation to a recent MRI referral. We wish to remind you of your responsibility as a referrer to provide accurate safety information as part of the medical handover to the MRI unit. We would ask that you refer to the general guidance as outlined below.

While we appreciate the challenges in providing accurate referral information, we do wish to highlight the importance of providing patient implant information both for MR safety reasons and to avoid unnecessary delays or cancellations. With this in mind we’d like to highlight a short MRI safety e-learning resource for MRI referrers on the Turas system. 

https://learn.nes.nhs.scot/52468/healthcare-science-e-learning/cpd-for-healthcare-science/physical-sciences-cpd/mri-physics-cpd/mri-safety-training-for-mri-referrers
As an MR referrer we would recommend that you complete this module as it may help inform you of important MR safety considerations. Indeed, this may also be useful to update your knowledge on what patient implants can proceed to having an MRI scan, as over time there have been a number of implant types which were previously contraindicated for MRI that may now be scanned under certain conditions. 

Finally, I would be grateful if you could acknowledge the receipt of this safety advice and ask that you provide a response on the reasons why the safety questionnaire was not completed accurately or any learning points or suggestions on improving the availability of the information, so that the <Datix/IR1> incident review can be concluded.
Yours sincerely,






<enter name> MR Responsible Person






<enter name> MR Safety Expert 
